# KAY BINGHAM PAC MINUTES WEDNESDAY, May 5<sup>th</sup>, 2010 MINUTES

**PRESENT:** Ms. Cooley, Colleen Cochran, Shaunna Branchflower, Alison Steffler, Tami Leggatt, Tracy Robertson and Marion Schmidt

Chair called meeting to order at 6:35 PM.

1. Review of agenda and previous minutes dated March 3, 2010. Minutes accepted as printed. Agenda accepted as printed.

### 2. Old Business/Deferments:

- Christmas Concert DVD sale w/ Brock Media Dept: defer to Sep.
- Cana Bears: defer to Sep.

## 3. Treasurer Report:

- PAC Account: \$8330.86 cheque to DeVry has to come out still.
- Gaming Account: \$861.97 swimming will empty this account
- GIC: \$5131.93
- Hot Dog Day profit \$175
- Motion to accept Treasurer's report forwarded. 1<sup>st</sup> Roxanne A. 2<sup>nd</sup> Tracy R. All PAC members voted in favor.

# 4. Principal's Report:

- Friday, May 7 FN Career Fair at Westsyde Secondary
- Friday, May 7 Young Authors' Conference
- Monday, May 10 Non-instructional Day
- Wednesday, May 12 PINK Day
- Wednesday, May 12 performance at 10:30am by the Digital Guise
- Thursday, May 13 school trackmeet
- Friday, May 14 Chan lunch fundraiser
- Monday, May 17 grade 7 visit to Brock
- Tuesday, May 18 First Nations Cultural Day
- Friday, May 21 Chan & Ruddick release salmon/grade 6 visit to Brock
- Monday, May 24 Victoria Day holiday
- Tuesday, May 25 Eureka science presentations
- Thursday, May 27 zone trackmeet
- Friday, May 28 Welcome to Kindergarten
- Monday, May 31 Recognition Assembly
- Wednesday, June 2 PAC meeting
- Thursday, June 3 District Trackmeet
- Friday, June 4 grade 1 to Black-Haughton ranch
- Tuesday, June 8 PINK Day/Fun Day
- Wednesday, June 9 PAC bbq
- Friday, June 11 primaries to Wildlife Park
- Tuesday, June 15 Parent Tea
- 1) First Nations Day K- grade 5 students from George Hilliard will be joining the K- grade 5 students from Kay Bingham at Kay Bingham.

- 2) Safety Survey this is being conducted by Ms. Cooley on May 5 and 11<sup>th</sup>.
- 3) Kay Bingham Satisfaction Survey this will be conducted with students on May 28 and 31. It will be sent home to parents on May 14 to be returned by May 28<sup>th</sup>.
- 4) Welcome to Kindergarten two morning sessions this year as we have 42 to students to share this experience with. Staff from George Hilliard and Mike Johnson will be helping with this.
- 5) School trackmeet PAC will provide juice
- 6) Thank you for Eureka.
- 7) Proposed catchment areas please view the display in the main hallway. If you have any feedback, be sure to send it in by May 21. Feedback sheets are provided at the display.
- 8) Name change Sharon and possibly Tracy will attend the board meeting on Mon, May 10.
- 9) Leaving Kay Bingham Mrs. Henderson, Mrs. Neighbour, Mr. Ruddick, and Mr. Sadhra.
- 10) At this point not sure if the last of school for students will be June 25<sup>th</sup> or June 29<sup>th</sup>.
- 11) Possible Meals Program for Kay Bingham next year.
- 12) Sharon will look into a Power Start Program for next year.

#### 5. New Business:

- Mother's Day Fundraiser we sold a total of \$2650 for a profit of \$700
   next year think of using Henry Grube print centre for plant notice 11cents/sheet.
- Requests for funding Mr. Bigham wants \$100 to take the grade 4 class to the Wildlife Park with the grade 4 students from George Hilliard - Alison S. motioned, Marion S. 2<sup>nd</sup> - passed majority in favor
- Barry McDonald tickets Boy Smarts all Kay Bingham tickets have been sold if anyone else is interested they may still be able to purchase.
- StEps For Students Tulani Ackerman will be coming through Kamloops on July 18 and is looking for stories or ideas re: challenges faced by our prov. Education system on her way walking to Victoria. As well there will be a petition to sign, a survey to fill our or you could give her a written letter. The information will be posted on the wall inside the doors to the school near the office.
- Year End B.B.Q. we are negotiating pricing with fun factor for the inflatables. If we can get a good price we will make the rides free and charge a little more for the food. All the free games normally happening in the gym will still be going on we will see if we can get volunteers from Brock to run stations. We want to do a cake walk and/or a cupcake walk. A notice will be going home to parents soon with the date (June 9<sup>th</sup>) and other information soon.

## 6. Next PAC meeting May 5, 2010 @ 6:30 PM. Library

Meeting was adjourned by Chair at 7:45 PM.